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Tuck shop 
Every Monday there will be a KS2 fruit tuck shop available; 50p for a seasonal selection of fruits. 
The School Council will be continuing the Friday tuck shop: 
Milkshakes - 50p or £1 for a cream and marshmallow topping 
Ice pops - 30p each  Savoury biscuits - 50p  Raisins - 30p  

Just a reminder that there is a development day on Friday 5th July. 
Therefore there will be a change of menu on Thursday 4th July to Southern Fried Chicken and 
Quorn Dippers. 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Thank you for your donations last week towards Southampton Hospital, which totalled £97. To-
gether with our previous dress up day, we have raised a fantastic £167 ! 
 
The School Council have been selling milkshakes and lollies, and have raised £150 so far.  The 
School Council children have been on amazon and chosen some wonderful toys, trinkets and station-
ary for the house point shop.  These will be in school in the last week of term, when the children 
can use their well earnt house points as currency to buy their chosen items.  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
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This week in preschool we have made the most of the beautiful weather and enjoyed some time in the 
sun. The children have enjoyed lots of water play and using the hose pipe. We have talked about ways 
to keep safe in the sun and how to look after ourselves. The children enjoyed taking part in the draw-
ing club and drawing characters from a familiar story.  

  

 

 
Our adventures this week have been heavily influenced by the lovely weather!  The children have 
made a den under the willow tree, created a paddling pool party. Then using our own musical instru-
ments they created their own festival with tickets and a timetable, and had the guest appearance of 
George Erza! (aka Hugo).  

Reception 

Pre-school 
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Year 1 have all worked really hard this week.  In English the children have looked 
at exclamations marks and how to use them in sentences.  In maths the children have looked at one 
more and one less numbers, and have done some problem solving using their 10 and 20 number 
bonds.  In art the children have been looking at different sculptures, what they liked and disliked, 
and looking at the differences.  

 
 
 
This week Year 2 have focused their attention on the formal methods of addition and subtraction in 
maths. They have looked at how, and when to carry and exchange a ten, and then applied their colla-
tion method to problem-solving activities. In science, we have begun to explore the new topic of ani-
mal lifecycles. As you can see from the photos, the children looked at the different stages of a hu-
man life cycle and what skills they would be able to perform at different stages in the cycle. We are 
excited to look at other mammals life cycles over the coming weeks.  
 

Year 1 

Year 2 
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Year 3 have been experimenting with different materials in art this week, using a plastic bottle and 
seeing how they could change it. They used different papers, paint and tools to cut and stick, then 
evaluated what they found worked, and what they would do differently next time. The children have 
restarted their ukulele lessons and are enjoying learning how to play, and understand the basic notes. 
In maths, we have been looking at money and how to add, and subtract different amounts of money.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 4 have been exploring a variety of materials in Art. We have been cutting and colour-
ing plastic bottles in different ways, in preparation to make our cactus sculptures in a few weeks 
time.   

 

Year 4 

Year 3 

https://www.facebook.com/godshillprimary.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/GodshillPrimary
https://www.instagram.com/gods.hillprimary/


Godshill Primary School     
NEWSLETTER 

 28th June 2024 Issue 33 

                                                                

Telephone: 01983 840246        Email: office@godshillprimary.co.uk  Website: www.godshillprimaryschool.co.uk  

 facebook.com/godshillprimary.co.uk/  twitter.com/GodshillPrimary  instagram.com/godshillprimary/   

        

 

 

 

It's been another productive week in Year 5 this week. In English, we have been carrying on looking 
at the story of Rumaysa and we completed a piece of drama based on the dialogue in the book. In art 
we have been creating our own pieces, copying the style of Pablo Picasso.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 has been busy this week rehearsing for our end of year production - we are learning our lines 
and singing the songs. We can't wait to perform it for you all. In history, we discovered that the leg-
acies of the Ancient Greeks even extends to the Isle of Wight with their architecture, which we can 
see in Newport, Ryde, Ventnor and other locations.  

 

Year 6 

Year 5 
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Stars of the week 

Evie S For taking care and time in your drawings.   

Jasmine M 
Jasmine will always come back to being calm, polite and helpful quickly after a 
busy activity has been completed - which then helps model to her friends how to 
regain calm quickly.  

Thea P 
Thea for working extra hard in maths this week and working on her number 
bonds to 10 and challenging herself to push to work on her number bonds to 20. 
Well done Thea!  

Liana M-A  For a fantastic use of animal specific vocabulary in Science  

Joss D 
Joss has been working really hard in his daily phonics sessions, and we have been 
impressed with his attitude and commitment towards improving. Well done, Joss 
and keep it up!  

Alden V 
This week Alden has worked hard on showing respect to everyone around school. 
He has had a positive impact on his classroom environment and  he has been a 
pleasure to teach. Well done Alden - keep it up!  

Freddie R 
Freddie has been absolutely fantastic with swimming. He was a little nervous at 
first, but last week fully embraced the lesson and really was amazing when in 
the pool. Well done Freddie for going out of your comfort zone.  

Coen S 
This week Coen has been working super hard to up-level his writing skills. He has 
been encouraged to rethink some of his sentence structures and use higher level 
punctuation. Well done.  

Stars of the week  

Sports Stars of the Week: 

KS1 - Sophia H year 2 - fantastic running technique and vortex throwing  
 
KS2 - Scarlett J year 6 - brilliant bowling technique in cricket  
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Problem solving Skills builders certificates 

 

Reception Tallulah R 

Year 1 Evie H 

Year 2 Sofia H 

Year 3 Poppy R 

Year 4 Laila C 

Year 5 Paige E 

Year 6 Ethan O 

 

Skills builder awards 
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No outsiders details for next term 
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Nut allergies 

Please can we remind you that we are a nut 
aware school, as we have children with nut aller-
gies & ask that you do not send your child in 
with any foods containing nuts, for example—
Peanut Butter, Nutella, Nutty Cereal Bars,  
Bakewell tart etc. We thank you for you co-
operation & support. 

 

School Meals 

All children in Yr. R, 1 & 2 are entitled to free 
school meals under the Universal Free School 
Meal scheme.  For all other children in Yr 3,4 5 & 
6 the cost will be £2.75 per meal (unless your 
child has Free School Meals) & then they are 
free.  Also from Monday, for Pre-School the cost 
will be £2.75 

PE Days  

Please send your child into school wearing the cor-
rect school PE kit on the following days (unless 
specifically mentioned otherwise): 

Year R -   Friday 

Year 1  -  Monday & Tuesday  

Year 2  -  Monday & Tuesday 

Year 3  - Monday & Tuesday 

Year 4 -  Monday & Wednesday 

Year 5  -  Monday & Tuesday 

Year 6  -  Tuesday & Wednesday 

Dates for your diary 

Year 5&6 swimming les-
sons commence 

Tues 4th June—Tues 
16th July 

Year 6 Residential Wed 3rd-Thu 4th July 

Development day Fri 5th July 

Nursery Closed for 
nursery leavers trip 

Mon 15th July 

Year 4 residential trip 
to Carisbrooke castle 

Thu 18th & Fri 19th  

July 

Sports Day 

School summer fayre 

Wed 24th July 

Sports Day reserve 
date 

Thu 25th July 

Last day of term Fri 26th July 

Development Day Mon 2nd September 

Development Day 4th July 2025 

Development Day 28th July 2025 

Development Day 29th July 2025 
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School Uniform 

The uniform shop rail has an assortment of short-
sleeved shirts, t-shirts, shorts and summer dress-
es.  Please come and take a look.  There is no cost 
involved but you are more than welcome to make a 
donation.  Please only give what you can afford. 

If you have any uniform that your child has grown 
out of or you no longer need you can always donate 
it to the school, there will be a container in the 
main entrance.  The uniform rail remains in place 
all day every day at the front of the School of-
fice. 

Thank you 

Mrs Groves 

Good news from the inclusion 
team… 

Recently the Supporting Families Team have 
launched a new website 

 IW Family Information Hub (iow.gov.uk)  

This website will help keep you up to date with the 
information, support and advice available in your 
area. 
There are lists of organisations, services and activi-
ties available to you, that you can access either in 
person or online.  

These include: Early years and childcare ,Support 

for families, Housing and finance, Learning and 

employment, Health and wellbeing, Young people, 
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Year group 
Attendance 

% 

R 94.85 

1 100 

2 92.79 

3 94.05 

4 93.18 

5 91.67 

6 92.79 

Whole school 93.83 

Whole school 
target 

96.00 

 Attendance 
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